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DIARY DATES

Tues 15th-17th May	    Naplan
Thurs 17th May		   Year 11 Survivor Life Skills
	Mon 21st-23rd May
	Year 7 Camp

	Mon 21st May
	Fisher Zone Cross Country

	Thurs 24th May
	Year 7 vaccinations

	Fri 25th May
	Athletics Carnival – Campbelltown Sports Ground

	Mon 28th May- 1st June 
	Half yearly exams Yrs 7-10

	Wed 6th June
	P&C Meeting 10am

	Thurs 7th June
	Year 10 School Values Day

	Mon 11th June
	Queens Birthday Public Holiday

	Wed 13th June

Wed 20th June
Thurs 21st June
	Yr 9 High Resolves, Yr 12 Chemistry excursion
Yr 9 High Resolves
Year 11 School Values Day

	Tues 26th June
Thurs 28th June
Fri 29th June
Mon 16th July
Tues 17th July
	Parent Teacher night
Achievement excursion
End of Term 2
School Development Day
Students return
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Airds High School Aboriginal Dancers performing at Flag Ceremony

FROM THE PASTORAL CARERS DESK
Wow! Term 2 is well under way, and it’s been such a busy start to the term.
 
I hope everyone had an enjoyable break, although it seems a long time ago now! So much has happened since our last Airds Announcer; as you will see through this edition. There has been much activity and energy shown by staff and students with many achievements. In the last month we have had some important events and assemblies; Easter, Anzac Day and the Flag Ceremony to name a few, very special days on the AHS calendar. These occasions are a time to reflect upon the freedom we all enjoy today. A time to consider the sacrifice others have made for us. And a time to be thankful and think about our Australian values, freedom and the unlimited opportunities we all have.

This leads me to ask some important questions. Who are we?  What shapes our identity as a nation? Or more personally: Who are you? What shapes your identity?
Is it your education, your job, your possessions, your appearance? Or maybe it is something more spiritual you believe in? Whatever you identify with has the ability to change you or transform you. Almost like a personal makeover…Your personal identity goes beyond status to shape your character, relationships and life.

I wonder if how we answer these questions; individually, will perhaps determine our future identity as a school, community and nation.

This term I will be at AHS on Wednesday only. If I can be of any assistance please do not hesitate to contact me.

Until next time
Cheers
Rob Hodgson JP
 (
We are:
 
Safe
Respectful
Learners
)











CLO REPORT
Our Flag Ceremony, held recently, was a wonderful celebration of the many cultures represented in our school community. Many thanks to all students, staff and families who contributed to the success of this colourful event.

I would like to invite parents from ALL cultural backgrounds to join our Multicultural Parents’ Group. Our next meeting is on Monday 28th May at 10am in the meeting room. We will be planning our Community Garden and welcome your suggestions and advice. 
The P&C will be organising another First Aid Course for parents and community (date to be announced). This will be presented by a fully accredited training organisation and will be free of charge to participants. Please call me on 46 255811 if you are interested as numbers will be limited.

INTERNET SAFETY
Do you have questions and concerns about your students’ safety when using the internet?

Some excellent and valuable information for parents is available from “Cybersmart, KIDS ONLINE - Smart net surfing for kids and their grownups “
Website is cybersmartkids.com.au 

You will find easy to read information, videos and quizzes, which will answer many of your questions, with links to other useful sites. Last year Mr Miezio presented a very helpful workshop on this topic. If parents and carers are interested, further workshops can be arranged

Some important dates for your diary!
Thursday 24th May   Year 7 Vaccinations
Mon 28th May - Friday 1st June  Year 7 Exams
Thursday 7th June   Pacific Forum
Tuesday 26th June Parent Teacher Interviews

Finally, a very big Thank You to all our parents and carers who returned PSP Surveys last term. Your co-operation was much appreciated and very important for our school community.

Hope to see you at school this term
,
Mrs R Culbert
Community Liaison Officer

[image: ]PICLO REPORT
A pacific greeting to all staff, students and parents, 
Wow how fantastic was Flag Day?  It is always wonderful to celebrate the diversity of cultures that we have at Airds HS. Thank you to all staff and students involved on the day it was awesome to watch and be a part of. 
Pacific Parents Committee 
The Pacific Parents Committee consists of pacific parents of students of the school and I would like to congratulate these parents for taking up this new venture. I know that great things are going to come from this committee and I would also like to thank Regional Community Information officer Ha Nguyen for her constant support to our Pacific parents committee.

The committee is 
Chairman 		Mrs Tania Tuagalu, 
Secretary 		Mrs Maryanne Varu  
Assistant secretary 	Mrs Eleanor Lilomaiava  
Timekeeper 		Mrs Miriam Siitia   

Our purpose: Pacific Parents committee of Airds High School is committed to its school, students and community to be a voice and platform for all pacific students and parents, to raise cultural awareness, provide programs, and events that benefit the students and the school to improve student learning outcomes.
 
Our Mission statement:
 ‘PROMOTE, PROVIDE AND PURSUE’

‘Promoting our School, our Students, our Culture, by providing programs to enrich and transform lives while pursuing our potential ‘
All Pacific parents are encouraged to be a part of the Committee, your contribution to the education and welfare of our students is highly valued and respected.
Pacific Forum  
Keep an eye out for flyers in the mail and around the school and community for an exciting event.
[image: C:\Documents and Settings\maryanne.varu\Local Settings\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\5RNL6LN3\MC900350637[1].wmf]PACIFIC FORUM 2012
Airds High School and Pacific Parents Committee is proud to present for the first time at Airds High School a ‘PACIFIC FORUM’ for Parents of Pacific students.

When: Thursday 7th June 2012 9.30-2.30pm 
Where: Airds High School Library

We are privileged to have Dr Jioji Ravulo who is Fijian and a lecturer at the University of Western Sydney as our guest speaker and Mr Junior Hunt a talented and gifted photographer from JFresh productions.
The theme for the Forum is “You can do it”
Achieve your potential by applying your personal best.

The PACIFIC FORUM will be a showcase of all the community services in the local area of Campbelltown and Liverpool.
 
Where do I go for support, who can I turn to for help? These and other questions can be answered by professional Pacific people who work or are part of an organisation that can help you to help yourself and your families. These services are for you and are available for you at any time.

Come and be a part of a great Pacific Forum it’s for Pacific parents made by Pacific parents. 

 [image: ]Faiaoga fundraiser
The Pacific Parents Committee will hold a fundraiser for Jackie Faiaoga to assist her with a trans-Tasman volleyball tour in June. Jackie has been selected to play for the NSW women’s open team, she has recently returned from a tournament in Canberra where she was named Player of the Tournament. Please support Jackie by buying a delicious Hot dog for lunch on Thursday 17th  May. 

Pacific Achievement Awards 
Nominations are being sought for the NSW Council for Pacific Communities We are hoping to get more students nominated this year so if you know anyone who could be eligible let me know, the categories are Education, Sports and Community.  Nominations close July 21, 2012.

Kia Manuia
M.Varu 
PICLO

FLAG CEREMONY 
The 22nd Annual Airds High School Flag Ceremony took place on Monday 7th May with the presentation of flags and a diverse range of cultural performances. The flag ceremony event recognises the diverse backgrounds of students and gives them a chance to come to school inspired by their culture and proud to be a part of such a close knit community. 
Airds High School students shone with talent, performing a diverse range of acts to represent what the day meant to them. Cultural highlights from the day included the Airds High School Aboriginal Dancers, the Samoan girls dance group, the Samoan and New Zealand Haka, The Srey sisters with their traditional Cambodian dance and the many talented musical performances.
The day was made extra special by guest motivational speaker and former NRL superstar Rhys Wesser. Wesser spoke about the importance of having a dream, following that dream, setting goals and never giving up on them.
[image: ]Fifty-six countries from around the globe were represented by both students and teachers from Airds High School. I commend all students and staff for  their positive approach to the event and their inspirational performances on the day. 
 Lastly I would like to thank all staff who helped in organising the annual event, without such strong staff and community support; an event like this would not be possible. 
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                                                                          Guest Speaker –   
                                                                           Rhys Wesser                                              
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[image: ]









Andrew Tiatele, Jackie Faioga, Anna Mata-Leifi, PJ Mati-Leifi

Ms S Zalewski
Flag Ceremony Organiser
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TEACHING AND LEARNING REPORT

This term brings one of our yearly challenges – NAPLAN! Over 3 days – 15th, 16th & 17th May, all Year 7 & 9 will undertake a number of tests, Numeracy, Writing & Language Conventions. Our students have been working on improving their knowledge and understanding of the demands and content of these tests all year and we will do everything we can to support them and ensure the experience is positive. They will be provided with water during the tests and they will receive a hot snack on the days that they must undertake 2 tests. We wish them all the best for these days.
Our faculty lost a valued member of staff recently when Ms Keller, our temporary STLA returned to her old position. We are very pleased to welcome Mr Tyler to our faculty. Mr Tyler has been in the Maths faculty this year and will now be the Numeracy support teacher. Please contact him if your child is struggling with Maths and discuss how some extra support could be put in place.
ESL
All ESL students are now receiving extra support in some English classes and some are withdrawn for intensive work in language. These students are all hard-working and keen to improve their English language use and are to be commended for their efforts.
Counting On
Our Counting On teachers work with a variety of classes giving extra support for maths. 7 Persia and the 10 Connections class have experienced such things as interactive activities for timelines, higher and lower addition and subtraction games and many other fun activities.  New teachers are able to have extra support in their classes from our Counting On specialists.
STLAs
During this term we will be implementing the Multi Lit Reading Tutor Program to selected Year 7 students. The Reading Tutor Program caters for students who have not acquired the basic skills needed to become functional readers and covers Word Attack Skills, Sight Words, and Reinforced Reading. 
The aim of the program is improved reading accuracy, fluency, comprehension and spelling. The reading programs have been specifically researched and designed for students who are reading at a level considerably lower than their peers. The program delivers high level one-to-one instruction over two, three or four sessions per cycle, with at least one day in between sessions. Regular monitoring is conducted and the program adjusted to maximise the student’s progress.
We look forward to implementing this program and hope that we can incorporate it into higher year levels in the future.
Parents are always welcome to contact us – Ms Zalewski or Ms Green - and discuss their children and their progress and the extra support they are receiving. All new students beginning at Airds High School undertake a PAT maths and a TORCH literacy test so that we can identify their needs as soon as possible and ensure they are able to access any assistance they may require.

SLSOs
At this time of year, many students have not completed small parts of their assessments or their classwork. Our School Learning Support Officers can work with students outside of normal classes to ensure that all tasks are completed and no students are behind or in danger of not completing courses. 
[image: GAT LOGO.jpg]Gifted and Talented
The Gifted and Talented Program is running full steam ahead again this term with differentiated curriculum and withdrawal lessons continuing with the Year 9 G&T cluster. We were highly impressed by the enthusiasm and organisational skills shown by all students in facilitating the Gifted and Talented Middle School Challenge. They are to be commended for the way they represented Airds High School. Our next challenge is taking place on the 18th June with students once again eager to provide quality learning experiences for the Primary School students involved. Congratulations must be given to Briar Road Public School students who were the winners of the first tournament. Read the great account of the day by two of the participating students reprinted below!
Gifted and Talented Middle School Challenge
On Thursday, the 26th April the Airds High Year 9 Gifted and Talented group held a fun Middle School Challenge. The participating schools were; Briar Road PS, John Warby PS, Bradbury PS, Woodland Road PS and selected Year 7 Airds High Students. The day was planned to allow these middle school students to get a taste of high school life at Airds. 
The activities that were organised for the day were; the box of mysteries, the amazing race, brain pilates, sherbet science and recycled musical instruments. 
[image: ]The box of mysteries tested the student’s knowledge and group work while the amazing race lit up their faces as they dashed around the school looking for clues in an orienteering style race. Brain pilates exercised their brains to think outside the box and sherbet science had keen kids diving into their creation of sherbet and making a mess. Recycled musical instrument had students creating an instrument out of recycled goods and then performing a musical piece in groups. At the end of the day everyone had a smile on their face and were asking when the next day will be held. 
The next challenge day will be held on the 18th June and already has the student’s excitement levels building. We would like to thank the primary school students and staff for their enthusiasm and willingness to participate in the challenge days.
Christina Lilomaiava and Amy McDonald
Year 9 G&T Students
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Library
Welcome to the start of another term. With Year 12 exams around the corner, I’d like to remind all Year 12 that the Library has a fantastic and extensive range of resources to support your HSC needs. Please see us for anything you need, if we can’t provide something from our in-house collection (which would be rare) we know where to find it elsewhere. Merely “ask and you shall receive”.

There has been a great response to filling Library Monitor positions. Some Yr 7 and Yr 8 students have volunteered to become Monitors. They have undertaken initial training and all are keen to go. I would like to welcome Keltin, Oscar, Aaron, Nadine, Isabelle and Angelique to our team. Library Monitors provide essential services to the school, both at the Library desk and by keeping the Library organised and tidy. They voluntarily give up two break sessions each week to do this. Our job would be much harder without them. Thank you to all our wonderful Monitors, you’re all great!

To keep the Library systems functioning, provide new resources and maintain them requires a great deal of behind-the-scenes work. For years, this has been the job of Mrs Yabsley. Many of you would have benefitted from interactions with and services provided by Mrs Yabsley over the years. It is with reluctance that we say goodbye to her. She is on indefinite leave and will be sorely missed. I would like to acknowledge the great support she has given to staff and students and her passion for the Library and its core business of service to all.

Did you know that you can access the Library from home? The new DEC student portal has a link to “My Library” on the top page (right hand side). This enables you to check out all the resources in the Library including many websites directly related to school subjects. Check it out for homework and assignment help.
Look forward to seeing you in the Library where you are always welcome.

Mrs Jones & Ms Burgess
Librarians

AM Program
The Awareness Motivation Program is up and running again this term with a few new students added to the program. The program aims to decrease inappropriate behaviours, increase self esteem and develop a sense of belonging within the school community and to improve engagement in school. The program saw great successes last term and we feel that with the addition of the new students, we should see similar success this term.
Samoan Success
Our school has received some extra funding to support a district initiative for Samoan students. Mr Leon Latulipe is coordinating the program which revolves around the rich Samoan heritage that many of our students have. They are building stronger literacy skills through activities specifically designed around Samoan history, culture and language. The group is also developing traditional dance compositions and we hope to soon have the expertise of our parents to expand this initiative.
Macquarie University
 A big, big THANKYOU to all the parents who so generously gave their time to complete the rather long questionnaires from the University. Students have also been interviewed by the researchers and we have been warmly thanked by the university for the interest and participation shown by our parents and students. It is very important that parents, carers and students get to participate in research to present relevant concerns to government.

‘10 Connections’
Our Stage 5 ‘Connections’ class has begun the year strongly. Most of the students attended a week long bootcamp to develop endurance, resilience, teamwork, determination and leadership. Classroom activities are focused upon ensuring strong literacy and numeracy skills and knowledge. Students are provided with many opportunities to participate in extra programs run by external agencies.  Football United has begun its work and students are enthusiastic and engaged in this great sporting opportunity with soccer.

Ms C Angel
HT Teaching & Learning

NORTA NORTA
2012 is going to be a big year in regards to Aboriginal Education for the year 11 and 12 students. It is a time to work hard, work consistently and work together to maximise each and everyone’s potential. Norta Norta provides assistance and support for our Aboriginal students in Years 11 & 12 in classrooms and at other times such as senior study, homework centre and before and after school. The in-class tutoring has more of a focus this year as it allows the students to work in a team environment and not to fall behind in class work. This also encourages the students to manage their time schedule to ensure they stay on top of their assignments and other work.

Ms Lisa Chesterfield is supporting our Aboriginal students in Years 8 and 10 as indicated by these students’ performances in NAPLAN from the previous year. She also works with targeted Year 7 & 9 students who may request assistance in the classroom or with other issues related to school.
There are a larger number of students participating in the Norta Norta program this year so I encourage the students to ensure they make time before and after school to complete homework and assessments. This is due to the individual support from myself and other teachers being shared equally across all students. So far I have been happy with the students’ progress, but I know that some can work a lot harder and need to be more focused on their schooling. I hope this year brings nothing but success and all students finish and complete their schooling year on a high. I wish all the students the best!!!

Mr Miranda 
Norta Norta 

 


CAREERS REPORT
Ms Fitas the Careers Adviser can assist with career counselling, tax file numbers, work experience, resume writing and a variety of other options.
The ‘HANDS ON’ program is an initiative of the Aboriginal Education and Training Unit at TAFE NSW -South Western Sydney Institute.
[image: Description: http://images.smh.com.au/2011/01/17/2137983/Aboriginal-Blue-Mountains-Walkabout-420x0.jpg]
Hands On supports young Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander students in school by keeping them engaged in education and future career.
It does so by providing students with an opportunity to participate in a variety of ‘TAFE taster’ programs in order to gain new skills in an alternative learning environment.
Attendance will be one full day a week for a school term.  Programs will run at TAFE campuses throughout the South Western Sydney Region.
The Hands On Program will be running the following courses in term two;
· Spray Painting at Campbelltown College
· Hairdressing at Liverpool College
· Carpentry at Miller College
· Automotive Mechanics at Granville College
· Limited places for Carpentry and Art at Picton (Couridjah, Tharawal Land Council site)

Pre-requisites:
• Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander
• Enrolled at High School
• Be 15-19 years old
or more information
For further information please contact 
Romina Figuerola - Hands On Coordinator
Ph 9825 7492



Join us for our first
 “Access Your Ability” Expo
 30 May 2012 from 10am – 2pm at
Granville South Creative and Performing Arts High School
A FREE informative community event showcasing services and products for children, adolescents and adults with disabilities and learning support needs.
Official opening at 11.00am.
Feel free to drop in any time during the day.
Our friendly staff will be ready to assist you on the day. Support your independence!
[image: ]MG My Gateway Current Traineeship & Apprenticeship 
For information on apprenticeships or traineeships or to apply please visit their website 
www.mygateway.org.au and click on Job Seekers
Careers Education Programs 
Year 8 Burnside		Year 9 Fast Forward	
[image: C:\Users\nathan\Pictures\2012-05-08\023.JPG][image: C:\Users\NTATE\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Word\IMG_0483.jpg]Year 9 Links to Learning
Year 10 ITRACK Mentoring Session  	
Year 11 Elevate Young Leaders 

Mrs A Fitas
Careers Adviser

SPORT REPORT
So much has been happening early this year with a variety of sports. I would like to commend our students this year who have stepped up and trialled for various zone teams and our knockout school teams. The effort from our students is outstanding and one you should all be proud of. Many of our knockout coaches have started training and some of our teams have been successful in both their first and second round matches. I would like to thank all our knockout coaches for their dedication and time so far this year.  
Congratulations to the following students who were successful in making the following Fisher Zone teams for 2012.
Soccer                                     Netball
Jake Taylor                          Adi Turaganivolo                                             
James Peagam
Matthew Chard
Christopher Williams
Basketball                                 Hockey
Nathan Pocock                         Jonathon Bauluck
Lucas Macdonald                   Robert Clark-Hirka
Elijah Liliomaiava                   Jayden McCormick
Elijah Sa                                 Katelyn Ferderer
Alex Oloaga                            Aimee Burke
Filo Aiga                                  Kimberley Gimbert
Andrew Tiatele                        Mele Fetui
Riggot Varu 
Seru Tamani
Mitchell Porter 
Rugby League                        Touch
Paul Vaai                             Riggot Varu
Lucas Macdonald                Siteri Peter
Filo Aiga                               Loata Peter
PJ Mati Leifi
Elijah Sa

Congratulations to Mitchell Porter who made the second round selection for the Sydney South West Basketball team. Unfortunately Mitchell just missed out on making the Sydney South West team.
         Mitchell Porter	              Kimberley Gimbert             														
Congratulations to Kimberley Gimbert. She made the squad for the Sydney South West hockey team. This is a great achievement for Kimberley as she is only in year 9 and was competing against students from years 11 and 12. Unfortunately Kimberley just missed out on making the team but put in a great effort all day. Well done Kimberley. 
 The following students have been successful in making the Sydney South West teams for 2012.
[image: D:\SSW students\IMG_0476.JPG]PJ Mati- Leifi
U15s Rugby League







[image: D:\SSW students\IMG_0481.JPG]Katelyn Ferderer
Water Polo

[image: D:\SSW students\IMG_0472.JPG]
                                                   Aidan Ferderer -  Swimming
Paul Vaai
Open Rugby Union
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                                                  Jackie Faiaoga – NSW Volleyball


NSW Representation
Congratulations to Jackie Faiaoga for making the Open Girls NSW CHS Volleyball team. The Sydney South West team played so well over the tournament they actually won the State Championships and are now State Champions. Jackie played so well at the State Championships she won the coaches’ medal and most valuable player for the tournament. Jackie’s coach Alison Thorp told Mr Foord that she is one of the best centres she has seen at a school level. This is the third year in a row that Jackie has made the NSW team for Volleyball. This is an outstanding achievement Jackie. We will certainly miss you next year. Later on this term Jackie will be heading off to New Zealand to represent NSW CHS0. We wish you all the best at the National Championships.  
Fisher Zone Swimming Carnival
[image: T:\PD_H_PE\SPORT\photos 2012\Fisher Zone swimming 5.3.2012\P3050973.JPG]On the 5th of March we had a number of students represent the Airds High School at the Fisher Zone carnival at Bradbury pools. We were lucky enough to have a beautiful sunny day with many of students swimming well. We had 3 students who were successful in making it to the regional carnival. Congratulations to Emily Moore, Katelyn Ferderer and Aidan Ferderer. Katelyn Ferderer received runner up in the 16 years age group for Age Champion. Aidan Ferderer was named Fisher Zone Age Champion on the day for the 14 years boys. Well done to all our swimmers on the day.



        





Regional Swimming Carnival
This year the Regional Swimming Carnival was held at Bradbury Swimming pools. Unfortunately Emily Moore could not attend due to illness, but don’t be alarmed she is now fighting fit and ready to try again in 2013. Katelyn Ferderer attended her 5th regional carnival since beginning her time here at Airds High School. Well done Katelyn, this is an outstanding achievement. Aidan Ferderer had an outstanding day making it to the State Championships for 4 events. 

Regional swims from Aidan to allow him to swim at the State Championships
	Event
	Time achieved 
	Place

	12 – 14 years 400m  
	5.04.19s      PB time 
	1st

	14 years 100m Butterfly 
	1.18.99s      PB time
	2nd

	14 years 100m Freestyle 
	1.05.58s      PB time
	3rd

	14 years 200 Freestyle 
	2.24.38s      PB time
	3rd



Aidan did extremely well at the CHS Championships this year. He had 4 events to compete in over 2 days. The Championships started on the 1st of April and continued to the 3rd of April. Aidan placed 21st in the 14 years 100m butterfly with a time of 1.19.26s, 19th in the 100m freestyle with a time of 1.06.07s, 19th in the 200m freestyle with a time of 2.23.52s (personal best time for Aidan) and 13th in the 400m freestyle event with a time of 5.04.39s. Well done Aidan this is an outstanding achievement and to be in the top 21 of all the 14 years old in NSW is fantastic result. 

School Cross Country Carnival
[image: T:\PD_H_PE\SPORT\photos 2012\Fisher Zone swimming 5.3.2012\P3050968.JPG]The day was a beautiful day with not a cloud in the sky. It was absolutely perfect conditions for our carnival and our keen runners. In the boys race we had Dylan Mahon come in first with a speedy time of 8.06s, Aidan Ferderer came in second with a time of 8.21s and in third place was Jake Taylor with a time of 8.40s. Our girls race was taken out by one of our year 7 students Zaria Stone with a time of 10.31s, second place went to Kimberley Gimbert with a time of 10.41 and third place went to a surprise package Jayde Bugatto with a time of 11.16s.Well done to all our competitors and good luck at the zone carnival.
This day couldn’t be possible without our year 11 helpers from Miss Simms’s Coaching class and my awesome year 12 SLR class. Thank you all for your hard work and time throughout the Cross Country. I must also thank our great photographer Lisa Ah-Lam for her creative touch. A BIG thank-you to Miss Simms and Mr Miranda for their help and hard work on the day. 
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Congratulations to our Age Champions for 2012. 
	Name
	Age Group
	Name
	Age Group

	Vicky Dargin
	12
	Joel Reid 
	12

	Zaria Stone
	13
	Ata Matagia
	13

	Kimberley Gimbert
	14
	Aidan Ferderer
	14

	Chloe Staveley 
	15
	Liam Stark
	15

	Kira-Leigh Moore
	16
	Dylan Mahon
	16

	Carly Chesterfield
	17+
	Matthew Chard
	17+
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KNOCKOUT TEAMS 2012
Open Boys Touch 
Mr Tyler and I were lucky enough to coach the talented boys from year 10, 11 and 12 in an exciting opening encounter with Ingleburn High School. The game was quite intense and both teams played well. Our boys played with tremendous heart and came from behind to win the match 6-4. This led us to the open boys knockout Gala Day at Minto Football Fields. Here we played in a group consisting of 2 of the best teams in the region, Bass High and Ashcroft. The boys played well in all of the group games and made it to the quarter finals. Here we showed resilience and great teamwork but unfortunately lost by 2 tries. Mr Tyler and I were very proud of all the boys who displayed great attitudes and respect to all participants on the day. Well done boys!!!
[image: T:\PD_H_PE\SPORT\photos 2012\Touch Miranda and Tyler 22.3.2012\IMG_1989.JPG]Mr Miranda and Mr Tyler
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Open Girls Touch
[image: T:\PD_H_PE\SPORT\photos 2012\Open Girls Touch - Williams\P1011150.JPG]This year’s Open Girls Touch Team consisted of a very enthusiastic group of girls: Consuela Tevaga (12), Mele Futui (12), Teulia Tuagalu (12), Maggie Ta’uo-Mailei (12), Jackie Faiaoga (12), Sulu Leiatuau (12), Adi Turanganivolo (11), Siteri Peter (10), Alicia Loli (10), Stephanie Naicori (10) and Loata Peter (9). The girls were always keen for training and worked hard in preparation for our Round 1 game against Sarah Redfern High School. The game was played on our home field in beautiful sunny conditions, and both teams fought hard to win! Unfortunately, we lost the game. Siteri Peter was our stand out player who scored a try, made good ground in attack and was always ready in defence. Big congratulations to all the girls for their superb effort and hopefully better luck next year! It was a pleasure to be your coach!
Mrs Williams 
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Open Mixed Table Tennis
The Open Boys Table Tennis campaign began and ended on the same day. That one fateful day pitted Airds HS against Bonnyrigg HS renowned as a powerhouse in the world of CHS table tennis.
The result on the day was a 4 – 2 defeat. However, Elijah Lilomaiava and Adam Yassine flew the Airds High banner proudly by hammering their doubles game 3-0. Adam also won his singles match 2-1. In the end although the team did not display the skills that would grant them access to the Forest Gump International Hall of Fame of Table Tennis the attitude of the team exhibited all the desirable traits of Airds High Students.
Congratulations to Elijah Lilomaiava, Adam Yassine, Joshua Yassine and Mahdi Saleh.
[image: T:\PD_H_PE\SPORT\photos 2012\Table Tennis\P3020917.JPG][image: T:\PD_H_PE\SPORT\photos 2012\Table Tennis\P3020909.JPG]Mr Rosete (Coach)
   
[image: T:\PD_H_PE\SPORT\photos 2012\Table Tennis\P3020921.JPG]Open Girls Basketball
During Term 1, Airds High School competed in the Open Girls Knockout Basketball competition. Our first game was at home versus Casula High School, the girls got off to a shaky start and the low scoring affair was tied at half time. After a team talk from the senior players in the team the girls came out stronger in the second half. Strong defence and rebounding from the forwards ensured Airds a convincing lead which they held until the end of the game. The win against Casula High put Airds High through to the 2nd Round of the competition against Camden High. 
The game against Camden was played in very difficult conditions, on an outside court on a 27 degree day. Camden had also provided themselves with a home ground advantage by bringing along two full classes of Camden supporters.
The game was very messy with a lot of stoppages and broken plays.  Both teams scored basket for basket until a number of turn overs went in favour of Camden and they shot out to a 10 point lead. The Airds Open Girls fought back to within 4 points but the difficult conditions drained the girls of energy and unfortunately the game was lost by 6 baskets knocking Airds out of the competition.
I would like to thank the girls for their efforts this season and look forward to coaching them again in the future.
Mr A Clements.
Open Girls Knockout Basketball Team
[image: T:\PD_H_PE\SPORT\photos 2012\Open girls basketball Clements 24.2.2012\Still shots\P2240807.JPG]Maggie Tauo, Ana Mataleifi, Mele Fetui, Consuela Tevaga, Bernadine Tamotu, Merita Sa, Mareta Varu, Teuila Tuagalu, Adi Turanganavolo, Alicia Loli, Kristy White, Seteri Peter, Crystal Nauer  and Sulu Leiataua.
  





[image: T:\PD_H_PE\SPORT\photos 2012\Open girls basketball Clements 24.2.2012\2nd round\P3150987.JPG]




[image: T:\PD_H_PE\SPORT\photos 2012\Open girls basketball Clements 24.2.2012\2nd round\P3150999.JPG]







Open Boys Basketball
I was lucky enough to have the pleasure of coaching boys from Year 10, 11 and 12. We played 2 games, first against Ambarvale High and the other against Campbelltown Performing Arts, where we won both comfortably. All the boys showed great sportsmanship and discipline during both games. We then went to a central venue where unfortunately, we lost all the games, but played extremely well. I am very proud of the boys and can’t wait to do it all again next year. 
Mr Tyler 
[image: T:\PD_H_PE\SPORT\photos 2012\Basketball 16.2.12 Tyler\round 1\P2160721.JPG]   
[image: T:\PD_H_PE\SPORT\photos 2012\Basketball 16.2.12 Tyler\round 1\P2160791.JPG]
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Open Boys Soccer
[image: T:\PD_H_PE\SPORT\photos 2012\Soccer Moss 22.3.2012\P3221034.JPG]The senior boy’s soccer team played an exciting first round match against Sarah Redfern High in the State Knockout Competition. Airds got off to a great start, leading 2-1 after 20 minutes.  Lucas Macdonald and Jake Taylor scored outstanding goals to get the boys going. Unfortunately, Sarah Redfern gained momentum late in the first half and eventually won the match 6-4 in what was an extremely close game. Matthew Chard, James Peagam, Lucas Macdonald and Ali Khalil were standouts for the team and dominated in their positions. The entire team played with courage and a never say die attitude. They are all to be congratulated on the way they played and were unlucky to lose in the end.

[image: T:\PD_H_PE\SPORT\photos 2012\Soccer Moss 22.3.2012\P3221054.JPG]Mr  Moss
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Boys Rugby League
School Boy Cup 2012
Airds High School Opens rugby league side kicked off with a great start in the inaugural school boy cup formally known as the “Arrive Alive and Commonwealth Bank Cup”. Qualifying for the second round of the School Boy Cup Wests district the boys had convincing wins over Hoxton Park, Miller Tech and Casula High schools. In addition, outstanding performances of all players with absolute ruthlessness in defence and attacking with quality speed and structure. The boys thoroughly deserved all three wins and it was a testament to the hard efforts at training, so great work to the “Boys of Airds”. I would like to thank also the support of family and friends and staff members who took the time to support the boys in their victory as the team now moves onto the second round.  
University Shield 2012
[image: D:\rugby league\DSC00243.JPG]With players out injured or absent on the day Airds High School competed for the first time this year in the University Shield against Sarah Redfern High School. The game looked promising for Airds in the first half leading 6-0 and trailing at halftime by four points. However, in the second half Sarah Redfern High displayed the full force of their forward pack gaining crucial metres which therefore led to 4 unanswered tries losing the game 60-12. In saying that and with players absent, Airds played to their full potential putting their bodies on the line and bravely defended throughout the game. I would like to thank the support of family, friends and staff members who came to support the “Boys of Airds”.    
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Open Girls Hockey
[image: C:\Users\NHALLIBURTO1\Desktop\IMG_5124.JPG]Congratulations girls on a great win against Bonnyrigg High School on the 9th of May at Narellan Hockey field. All the girls put in an amazing effort and showed some great team work skills. Both goals were scored by Kimberley Gimbert which gave the girls a two nil score line by the end of the game. We had some great attacking line-ups in the front by Aimee Burke and Mele Fetui. Our defence was strong with Katelyn Ferderer defending our goals. Well done Amy McDonald who played goalie for the first time and didn’t let a single ball go through. The open girl’s hockey team will now compete against Westfields High School out at Moorebank on the 28th of May. 
Miss Fansa and Miss Tate 
[image: C:\Users\NHALLIBURTO1\Desktop\IMG_5071.JPG]







[image: C:\Users\NHALLIBURTO1\Desktop\IMG_5167.JPG]The team consisted of Jaimee Morrissey, Shannon Morrissey, Emily Moore, Kira-Leigh Moore, Katelyn Ferderer, Aimee Burke, Kimberley Gimbert, Crystal Nauer, Connie Tevaga, Amy Macdonald, Marrenars Srey, Mele Futei, Adi Turaganivolo. 
Open Boys and Girls Futsal
[image: ]On the 27th April, selected girls and boys travelled to Minto Sports Stadium to compete in the Open Boys and Girls Regional Futsal Championships. Both teams knew they were up against tough opposition and the girls opening game was against the reigning Australasian Champions. The girls had many of their team members playing Futsal for their first time but they all tried exceptionally hard and displayed good enthusiasm and sportsmanship throughout the day. 
The boys group was just as difficult, coming up against some well known sports schools, but again they showed some great skill and teamwork, but were unlucky not to come away with more goals to help them to the finals. 
[image: T:\PD_H_PE\SPORT\photos 2012\futsal open boys and girls ! Miranda and Lightfoot 27th of April\IMG_2284.JPG]Both teams behaved extremely well and both Mr Lightfoot and I were very pleased with the way they participated in all of the games.  They should be very proud of themselves, well done both teams!!!
Mr Miranda and Mr Lightfoot
[image: T:\PD_H_PE\SPORT\photos 2012\futsal open boys and girls ! Miranda and Lightfoot 27th of April\IMG_2297.JPG]  Up-coming events
· Athletics carnival to be held at Campbelltown Sports Stadium on the 25th of May.
· Fisher Zone Cross Country to be held at Mount Annan Botanical Gardens on the 21st of May 
Ms N Tate
Sports Organiser

YEAR 10 REPORT
Wow I can’t believe it’s almost that time again, that’s right the half yearly exams are fast approaching and the time for Year 10 to prepare is now. We need to make sure that all our students access the dedicated staff here at Airds High School to aid in their exam preparation. They need to remember that there is no such thing as a stupid question and really the only stupid question is a question never asked. 

On a sadder note, one of our own students Benjamin Ling is quite unwell at the moment. I would like to say that he is in our thoughts and we wish him a speedy recovery. The year group isn’t the same without him here at school and we all can’t wait till he gets back. Hope to see him soon.

In other news this will be an action packed term for Yr 10 as we have many up and coming events on our Calendar. 
We will be having a Welfare Day on the 5th of June here at Airds High School that will be focusing on teamwork, communication and leadership skills and let’s not forget fun. We will be enjoying a fun packed day which will start with team building activities and then be accompanied by a travelling entertainment group called ‘Games to You’. They will be bringing three activities to the school which will consist of Laser Tag, a Giant Hamster Ball and a Multiplayer Gaming Trailer. Stay tuned for further details on this in the coming days.

Fundraising will be big on our agenda this term and a solid commitment is needed by all so that we can provide greater options for our year group.

In closing, I wish our year group all the best in the up and coming weeks leading up to their exams and hope that we are all striving to achieve our personal best.

Mr D Lightfoot
Year 10 Adviser

HSIE REPORT
There have been many changes to the HSIE staff this term. We said good bye to Mr Oczos who has been transferred to Warrawong High School. Mr Ozcos has been at Airds High School for 4 years and during his time here he has been an integral member of the school community and a valued member of the HSIE staff. We will all miss him.
I would like to welcome Ms Sapparth to the HSIE faculty and Airds High School. She has shown herself to be an enthusiastic and passionate teacher, who values learning and public education. 
[image: S:\School Photos 2012\peer support\IMG_3249.JPG]I would like to congratulate all senior students on a job well done on completing their first semester of senior learning and a reminder to junior students that their half yearly exam is coming up and to aim for their personal best.
Ms R Mak 
Rel HT HSIE

GARDENING NEWS
The gardens are looking fabulous at present with many autumn flowers in bloom. Plans are under way for improvements to the Aboriginal garden and the creation of a community garden near the canteen. It is envisaged that both projects will have a degree of community involvement and this is exciting news for Airds.

[image: C:\Users\robyn.jones9\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\2OBT5ISJ\MP910220824[1].jpg]The community garden will involve building sizeable vegetable garden beds and planting seasonal vegetables to be used by the school and community. Community gardens have been established in many other communities particularly in inner city schools and have proved to be a rewarding experience for all participants. It is a way of producing healthy vegetables and building an appreciation for fresh produce in the young and old alike.
The support students have successfully planted a small vegetable patch at the Briar Road gate that has produced some tasty lettuces, radishes and herbs. They are currently waiting to harvest some cabbages and broccoli. They may just be our future school “green thumbs”.
Ms Temple
Rel HT Science

PEER SUPPORT
“Peer Support Leadership Has Given Me Confidence”

Year 10 student and Peer Leader, Jade Baker, has enjoyed the experience of the Peer Support Program currently running at Airds High School.
“In the beginning, I found talking to the year 7’s and trying to get them to participate hard” Jade said
“But as my experience grew, so has my confidence. Now I happily take charge of my group and perform the activities with them.”
The Peer Support program will continue through term 2 this year. 
Ms M Holmes
Peer Support Coordinator
Peer Support Leaders

TAS/CAPA REPORT
There have been quite a number of changes in TAS and CAPA over the last two terms. The first change is the great merger of the two faculties TAS and CAPA. Ms N Vongsouvanh will be the relieving TAS/CAPA Head Teacher up until the end of the year. Ms Cumines, who was the Head Teacher for TAS is currently on long service leave and will continue to do so for the rest of this year. With this change, we have the pleasure of working cohesively as one TAS/CAPA faculty. 

As most parents would have already been aware, there has been a change in the school timetable. This now means that Year 7 and 8 Technology Mandatory classes have been changed. Students in Year 7 and 8 will now be staying with their class for this subject as opposed to being split up into their Technology Mandatory classes like in the past. Year 7 students will be with the one teacher all year for Technology Mandatory and Visual Arts classes. Year 8 Visual Arts students will not be rotating but they will still be rotating for their Technology Mandatory classes between Food Technology, Textiles and Woodwork. Students will be issued with a new fee note from their classroom teacher outlining the requirements for each class.

It has been a very busy term, with the most stress being placed on our Year 12 students who have sat their half yearly examinations. Students in Music who performed at the Flag Ceremony were well received, and our congratulations go to all performers. Year 12 Students in Visual Arts are working on their Body of Work in readiness for the Higher School Certificate. Photography and Ceramics students are also being challenged in producing their Body of Work that indicates their understanding of the subject.

We would like to inform parents of important Higher School Certificate dates for Industrial Technology, Music and Visual Arts. Industrial Technology Major Works are to be completed and submitted to their classroom teacher no later than 9.00am on 13th August 2012. Visual Arts Body of Work must be completed and submitted by 3.00pm on 27th August 2012. Music performances will be conducted between 3rd September, 2012 to 14th September 2012. No work will be accepted after these times and dates given.

As we approach the end of the first semester we would like to congratulate students in TAS, Visual Arts and Music on their willingness to learn and participate in our lessons.

Again we would like to remind parents/caregivers to pay subject fees as soon as possible to allow us to buy more equipment for your children to use in our exciting TAS and CAPA subjects. 

If any parent/caregiver is concerned of the progress their child is making in TAS or CAPA they can contact me or any of the staff in our faculty and we will be able to give valuable information on their progress.

Ms N Vongsouvanh
Rel HT TAS/CAPA

VET REPORT
Welcome back to another exciting year of VET. The subjects being taught in Year 11 VET are: Metals and Engineering, Construction, Retail and Hospitality and Year 12 VET subjects are: Metal and Engineering and Hospitality.
It is important that students are wearing the correct PPE (personal protection equipment) e.g. chefs uniform and the correct shoes e.g. lace up leather shoes, leather joggers with full leather uppers or work boots for their practical subjects.  Any students not wearing the correct PPE or shoes will not be allowed to take part in the practical lessons and this could have an effect on the students’ competencies in their subjects.
Fees for students VET subjects need to be paid as soon as possible, as this allows the teachers to buy the resources needed to complete the practical components of their subjects. Please contact your students VET teacher of current fees to be paid.

[image: S:\School administrative tasks\Articles AIRDS ANNOUNCER\2012\Issue 2 May\pic\100_3370.JPG]Regional VET Awards
We have nominated one student for Regional Vocational Education Awards for 2012. The student is Chloe Horne for Metals and Engineering taught by Mr Lightfoot. In order to be eligible, the student had to be studying a school VET subject in the HSC year of the course and show outstanding achievement of course competencies and complete work placement to a high standard.  
[image: S:\School administrative tasks\Articles AIRDS ANNOUNCER\2012\Issue 2 May\pic\100_3368.JPG][image: S:\School administrative tasks\Articles AIRDS ANNOUNCER\2012\Issue 2 May\pic\100_3374.JPG]We wish Chloe well and will find how well she has done in an award ceremony to be held in September this year. The Regional student awards are only available to Year 12 students in their current year of study in their vocational course.
Ms P Coogan                                         
VET Co-ordinator

SCIENCE REPORT
Science is in full swing with all classes having completed their first assessment task. Year 7 students Holly Moutelik, Jasmine Thomas, Vicky Dargin and Fereshta Rezaie submitted impressive research on an Australian Scientist and gained the top marks. Rhiannon Cuthbert, Emily Moore, Angela Franks and Cem Or produced the most outstanding assessment tasks on Classification in Year 8. In Year 9 Aiden Ferderer and Christina Lilomaiava achieved the highest marks for their work on Global Environmental Issues. Year 10 students completed a Practical Task which incorporated the skills and safety procedures they have developed over the last three years. The stars of this task were Meaghan Noom, Kira-Leigh Moore and Catherine Teofilo. Congratulations to all these students and keep up the great work.
Year 8 will have the pleasure of an excursion to the Australian Museum on the 21st of June. It will be free of cost and should prove to be a very rewarding experience. Students should submit their permission notes as soon as possible, once they have received them, as there are only 60 spots on offer.
Ms Temple
Rel HT Science
FORMAL ASSEMBLY
The following students received awards at our Formal Assembly in Week 1 of Term 2. We congratulate them on their outstanding efforts.

FACULTY AWARDS Term 1, 2012

MATHS
Year 7 – Joel Etherington, Holly Moutelik, Hayley Greatley, Nora Al-Katify
Year 8 – Samuel Vyizigiro, Nikita Ah-Lam, Shianna Holt
Year 9 – Srey Marrenars, Anthony Le, Loata Peter
Year 10 – Stephanie Naicori, Cody-Lee Cunningham, Meaghan Noom
Year 11 – Aimee Burke, Joshua Puroto (Mokoroa), Yasmine Daye
Year 12 – Derya Uzal, Josh Yassine, Adam Yassine
ENGLISH
Year 7 – William Barrett & Wendy Phan
Year 8 – Rhiannon Cuthbert & Emma Walsh
Year 9 – Brock Baker & Amy McDonald
Year 10 – Rebel Delboux-Fermor & Meaghan Noom
Year 11 – Yasmine Day & Kane Walsh
Year 12 – Derya Uzal & Adam Yassine

SCIENCE
Year 7 – Jasmine Thomas, Joel Etherington, Sione Teisi, Tray Hoskins, Hayley Greatly
Year 8 – TU Cem Or, David Baker, BR Rhiannon Cuthbert, Tasha Hoskins
Year 9 – Al Harraz Huda, Victoria Peagam, Liam Stark, Shannon Morrisey
Year 10 – Chris Dent, Rebel Delboux Fermor, Samuel Bowden, Rhianna Pippen, Robert Clarke Hirka, Latifa Talaoloa
Year 11 – Charmaine Edwards, Nathan Pocock
Year 12 – Joshua Yassine, Elijah Lilomaiava, Joshua Yassine, Melissa Le

CAPA
Year 7 – Connor Gimblett, Kimberley Anderson, William Barrett, Nora Al-Katify
Year 8 – Thomas Wright, David Baker, Angela Franks, Justin Peachy
Year 9 – Amy McDonald, Bonnie Kendrick, Joshua Woodin, Blayke Bugatto, Victoria Peagam, Al-Harraz Hudaja, Jaiden Clark
Year 10 – Brittany Rose, Tori Sanders, Stephanie Naicori, Christopher Dent
Year 11 – Adi Turaganivolo, Tahlia Colbourne, Cheyenne Morrissey, Charmaine Edwards
Year 12 – Dylan Crouch, Jade Sutherland, Tyson Ryan
Support – Angel Hillman, Julianne Meadows, Shelcea Foy, Brooke Williamson, Melissa Piggott

HSIE
Year 7 –  Elke Nurka, Wendy Phan
Year 8 –  Angela Franks, Rhiannon Cuthbert LOTE – Emma Walsh, Ashleigh Davis
Year 9 – Aaron Anderson, Brock Baker
Year 10 – Samuel Bowden, Stephanie Naicori
Year 11 – Kane Walsh, Yasmine Daye
Year 12 – Wally Mousalli, Joshua Yassine

TAS
Year 7 – Syammakh Hudaja, Jasmine Thomas, Tanisha Kassem, Shania Cooke-Mahon, Luke McDonald
Year 8 – Nickolas George, Sharna Hillhouse, David Baker, Nadine Hakes
Year 9 – Brock Baker, Aubrey French, Dylan McManus, Anthony Le, Marrenars Srey
Year 10 – Amelia Baxter, Brittany Rose, Kiera-Leigh Moore, Jesse Philipsen, Robert Clarke-Hirka
Year 11 – Nathan Pocock, Lucas McDonald, Alex Thornton, Corey White, August Jacob
Year 12 – Elizabeth Bushe, Lisa Ah-Lam, Deon Bernhard, Matthew Baker
Support – Jack Thorn, Tyrelle Connolly, Anthony Ghuntous, Kayla Scafidi, Aaron O’Brien

PDHPE
Year 7 – William Barrett, Angelique Cam
Year 8 – Emma Walsh, Askari Zehour
Year 9 – Toby Parsons, Christina Lilomaiava
         9 PASS—Kasey Wasson, Stefan Czarnowski, 
         9 Coach—Stanley Mila, Killara Bell-Stewart.
Year 10 – Damien Manu, Teuila Fetui
          10 PASS—Jason Zeballos    Stephanie Naicori
Year 11 COACH—Alex Thornton, Stephanie Wasson.
          11 SLR—Adi Turaganivolo, Blake Jones.
          11 PDHPE—Yasmine Daye, Katelyn Ferderer.
Year 12 SLR—Matthew Chard, Elizabeth Bushe.
          12 PDHPE—Elijah Lilomaiava.

SUPPORT
Year 7 –  Haley Lardner and Shelcea Foy
Year 8 – Angel Hillman and Nicole Malakos
Year 9 – Kayla Peachey and Mohamed Hanash
Year 10 – Tyrelle Connolly and 
Year 11 –Emma Lynch and Dwight Jenkins
Year 12 – Mitchell Alley and Bryan Rendall- Sneddon

Stage 5
Year 10 – Adrian Holahan and Chris Weir

DEPUTY AWARDS Term 1, 2012
	DP Fuller
	DP McGuire

	Year 8 – Jayde Bugatto
	Year 11 – Blake Jones

	Year 10 – Adrian Holahan
	Year 9 – Shahni Anderson

	Year 12 – Carly Chesterfield
	Year 7 – Shelcea Foy



SCHOOL VALUES AWARDS Term 1, 2012
Year 7  – Connor Gimblett and Kimberley Anderson
Year 8  – Askari Zehour and Emma Walsh
Year 9  – Amy McDonald and Al Harraz Hudaja
Year 10 – Stephanie Naicori and Quintin Wright
Year 11 – Yasmine Daye and Katelyn Ferderer
Year 12 – Rebekah Noom and Tyson Ryan

Careers Expo Day
[image: S:\School Photos 2012\careers expo\IMG_2590.JPG]The Careers Expo Day was amazing, the speakers and stall holders were people who owned businesses, worked for different organisations, were teachers or students in TAFE and University. A big thank you goes out to Natalee Bonnell and her team for organising this expo along with the school. The day was filled with fun and learning experiences. There were many stalls such as, floristry, cake making, photography, journalism and many more. 

The people who dedicated their time were greatly appreciated. They helped the Year 10 and 9 students decide a bit more about their future. So in ending a huge “thank you” to the people who dedicated their time to organising and attending the event

Meaghan Noom

[image: S:\School Photos 2012\careers expo\IMG_2662.JPG]

[image: \\8493dc2\staffhome\Robyn.Jones9\earn & learn 001.jpg]
Woolworths Earn & Learn is back again for 2012. For every $10 you spend you will receive a sticker. You can either place the stickers on a sticker card and when it is full hand it into the office or just hand in the loose stickers and the office will place them on a card.



COMMUNITY NOTICES


LIVE ONLINE HELP WITH HOMEWORK

A FREE online service live with a qualified tutor          

visit www.campbelltown.nsw.gov.au/library
Click on yourtutor.com
Key in your library card number

· Monday to Friday 4pm to 8pm
· Access your tutor from home or your local library
· The service is available for students in years 4-12
· FREE access to your tutor is now available at your 
local library



PARENT LINE – Helpline     1300 1300 52
This state government funded helpline (managed by Catholic Care) provides a unique free support service to parents. Highly skilled professional counsellors are available 24 Hrs, 7 days, taking calls from parents & carers about any parenting issues, from tips on how to manage the morning routine to concerns about distant adolescents to complex challenges of living in blended families.

Bambi Kindergarten 
Celebrating 60 years 
of service to the community

Bambi Kindergarten Association Inc
Would like to invite you to join us for afternoon tea

Date: Saturday 26th May 2012
Time: 1:00pm to 4:00pm
Where: Bambi Kindergarten, Stevens Road, Ingleburn
RSVP: Friday 18th May 2012	

Phone 9829-1927	Fax 9829 3419
Email- bambikinder@optusnet.com.au

In line with Bambi’s 60th celebration we are holding a 
PAVER Fundraiser.  This is a great opportunity for past staff, children and families to signify their involvement in Bambi’s history. If you are interested in purchasing a paver can you please contact the preschool to arrange distribution of our 
order form.

Youth Off the Streets
Every Monday transport will be provided for young people from Airds to travel to the Koch Centre for Youth in Macquarie Fields. The Koch Centre is a place where young people can be safe and have lots of fun playing sports and other activities.
The bus picks up at AB Central at 4:00pm and drops off around Riverside Dr at 8:00pm, there is no cost but a permission note must be signed each term for each person. Bookings can be made 1 week in advance by calling 87966700 or SMS 0430 326 343
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Welcome to Term 2 – certainly one of our busiest terms – at the time of printing we have already had our celebratory Formal Assemblies, our annual Flag Ceremony and NAPLAN.  Not to mention all of the day to day activities, excursions and programs that we run to support and enhance student learning.

Our Formal Assemblies were very successful and I thank all of the staff that were involved in them, particularly our hardworking Year Advisers.  I would also like to recognise Mr Lightfoot who took on the massive role of co-ordinating and organising all three recognition events.  Without the hard work of all involved, and someone like Mr Lightfoot leading the team, these events would not be so successful.  It is always nice to recognise our students for the positive contributions that they make to our school and their own education.  Once again, congratulations to all of our award recipients and I look forward to seeing more students “striving to achieve” and being recognised at our Term 3 assemblies.

Year 12 reports will soon be distributed and parents are welcome to join us at the Parent Teacher Night at the end of this term.  Should you have any immediate concerns please feel free to discuss them with the relevant teacher or head teacher.

A number of Year 12 students continue to cause concern with poor attendance and non-completion of classwork and assessment tasks.  Some parents would have received N-Determination Warning letters which advise you of the incomplete classwork and assessment tasks that your child has in a particular course.  It is essential that these letters are taken seriously as they indicate that your child is not working to the level expected and that they are placing their HSC in jeopardy.  Students must complete the set work outlined in these letters if they are to be deemed satisfactory in the course.
  
Mobile phones are not to be seen or heard – that is part of our school policy and I know that many parents support us on this issue.  However, mobile phones continue to be problematic.  Mobile phones are NOT to be used in class or in the playground. They are definitely not allowed to be used to access Facebook or other social networking sites.  We understand that parents sometimes need to contact children while they are at school.  We have no problem with this as long as those calls go through our office rather than directly to the student during school time.  We thank you for your support on this issue.

This term the Welfare Team will be undertaking a review of the welfare policies and procedures.  We will be seeking the input of staff, students, parents and the community.  If you would like to contribute your ideas please feel free to contact either myself or your child’s Year Adviser.   

Mrs J Fuller
Deputy Principal

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT YR 7, 9 & 11
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[image: ]Welcome to all the parents and friends of Airds High School. I hope you all had a restful, relaxing and enjoyable holiday with family and friends. This term is already off to a flying start with half yearly examinations/assessment tasks  for most of our year groups, athletics carnival, cross country carnival and of course our famous Flag Ceremony all happening in the first six weeks. No wonder I’m exhausted and the term has just begun!
Our staff and students should be congratulated for all the hard work and effort they have put in already this term. Days like the flag ceremony clearly demonstrated what a fantastic community we live in, where cultural diversity is celebrated and people work together in complete harmony. These days truly bring out the best in our students, staff, school and the community. Well done everyone!
Our Year Advisers have been extremely busy organising and delivering formal assemblies for all of our students. These ceremonies provide invaluable opportunities for our students to work on their social skills within their year/stage group and to take ownership of their learning, as well as celebrating their success. I was lucky enough to be invited to speak at the Stage 4 (Years 7 & 8) formal assembly and I can say what a positive, productive and enjoyable experience it was. 
We are again teaming up with the good people at Aussie to run a mentoring program “Aspirations” for some of our brightest stars in Year 11. Over the course of the next two terms our students will be travelling into the city to complete various challenges with their mentors. The purpose of this program is to open the eyes of our students in regards to different career paths and opportunities in our fair city. I look forward to working with Year 11, the Aussie mentors and of course the lovely Ms Green.
Ms Taylor and her team will be taking Year 9 through the “High Resolve” workshop. This is a leadership program based on the central theme of global citizenship. I am sure that all of the students who participate in the program will benefit enormously from the experience. 
Of course without regular attendance your child will not have access to any of these wonderful programs. When your child misses school or arrives late it causes them to lose value learning time and therefore opportunities. This also has a negative impact upon their classmates and staff. It also teaches them bad habits in regards to punctuality, which will be hard to break once they enter the workforce. Please support us in encouraging your child to attend school promptly every day!
That’s all I have at the moment, except to say that we can only achieve the best possible outcomes for your child by working together. I look forward to seeing or hearing from you soon. Hopefully at Parent Teacher night on Tuesday 26th June if not before!
Mr S McGuire
Deputy Principal

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
TEACHING & LEARNING

It has been a busy start to the term with a lot happening already. Firstly I would like to thank all those parents and students who attended the High School Expo on Wednesday 14th March where each KLA  presented material to the parents & students of Yr 7, Yr 6 & Yr 5 & showcased what happens in that KLA at High School.  These activities provided information to parents about the nature of secondary education and the options available. The tour of classrooms & facilities was very successful with a lot of questions and interest shown.

The Gifted & Talented challenge was held on Thursday the 26th April. This was a very successful day with the students from Briar Rd, John Warby, Bradbury & Woodland Rd Public Schools participating in set challenges and rotating their way through KLA based quiz questions, problem solving activities & team building experiences. The challenge was run by the Yr 9 Gifted & Talented students under the supervision of Ms Zalewski and Mrs Jones. The challenge will take place again on Monday 18th June.  An Edmodo group has also been established for this group to communicate & set challenges during the year.

[image: S:\School Photos 2012\G+T\101_1128.JPG]

Another exciting program that we will be running with our feeder primary schools is Exploring Science this is where our science faculty will develop lessons/activities with the primary schools. The plans for the Forensic visits to the feeder primary schools are;
 
Week 5: Introduction to what is forensics and fingerprinting activities. 

Week 6: Imprint evidence activities including comparing tyre tracks and making prints of their shoes. Students can also write a story about a crime including a piece of imprint evidence.
 
Week 8: Visit to the high school to do a DNA extraction from strawberries. I would like to thank Ms M Holmes for coordinating this project.

Ms K Kennedy our Year 6 Transition coordinator is planning for primary school students to attend Airds High school for “taster lessons” and other activities. [image: X:\Miezio\Airds Announcer reports\Career mentor 1.JPG]Ms Holmes & Ms Kennedy the Year 5 & 6 transition advisers will be visiting the primary schools on a regular basis which allows the building of rapport necessary for the smooth transition process as well as establishing a relationship between the student and Year Advisers.

Year 9 students have all received their laptops and it is pleasing to see them being used in the classroom. Unfortunately Lenovo will need to carry out a service on the laptops to rectify an issue that may be affecting the laptops. A letter will be going home to all Year 9 students with further details of the service which will be starting on the 28th May. As part of this process we will be conducting a lesson for all students on how to get the best out of the laptop for learning
. 
Year 9 Students receiving their laptops
[image: X:\Miezio\Airds Announcer reports\photo.JPG]

The 2012 Priority Schools Programs survey has been completed and we are now just waiting on the results I would like to thank the community for their assistance as we had 99.8% return of surveys. The 3 prizes of Woolworths gift vouchers went to the following:
 $200 Teangi Foster, $150 Digby Brady & $100 Michael Stark. 

Last year we had 5 parents complete the “Parents as Career Helpers” course; Mr Peter Simpson, Ms Carolynne Peagam, Ms Kelly Butters, Mrs Maryanne Varu and Ms Tux Rongo. The training equipped the helpers with the skills necessary to conduct structured career conversation focussed on student interests that makes links to career resources such as the job guide and myfuture. I am pleased to announce that they have started to work with our Year 10 students and Peter, Kelly & Maryanne completed their first mentor session with Year 10 at the end of last term. This will continue this term with all of Year 10 having the opportunity to access this wonderful resource.
[image: X:\Miezio\Airds Announcer reports\career mentor 3.JPG]
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  The Boys Own program has started again under the guidance of Leon Latulipe and his team. They have just completed their introductory session which was a very successful event which introduced the boys to the program.

  Finally we have had a number of Year 10 students
  complete the Peer Literacy Tutoring Program. 
  (Damien Manu, Fualosa Kamuta, Randell Green, Chris Dent, Stephanie Naicori, Jade Baker, Jessica Rendell, Teuila Fetui, Alicia Loli, Kiar-Leigh Moore)This program has been developed to encourage Year 10 students to participate in a voluntary program where they tutor Year 7 students who are experiencing difficulty with literacy skills. These students attended TAFE and completed a TAFE NSW qualification, they are now involved in tutoring a number of our Year 7 students. I would like to thank Mr Lightfoot for organising the students to attend TAFE and complete their qualification and Ms Angel for coordinating the program at school.
Mr J Miezio
Deputy Principal Teaching & Learning

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
[image: ]















Welcome back to Term 2 which is always an exciting, fun and challenging term for all. The 22nd Annual Flag Ceremony on Monday 7th May was once again a huge success and extremely well supported by the organising committee, student participants and the broader community of the school. It provided an opportunity for our talented performance students and staff to display skills in singing, dancing and instrument playing. Over 50 flags representing the nationalities of our school student and staff population were presented.

Of particular note, was the large number of officials who supported the ceremony. Russell Matheson; Federal member for Campbelltown, Bryan Doyle; state member of Parliament; Rhys Wesser special guest; Stephen Porges CEO of Aussie and his team, local Mayor representative, local Primary school Principals and their student leaders and a large number of representatives from local support agencies, parents and ex-students.

[bookmark: _GoBack]It is extremely important that I acknowledge the main committee members for the huge amount of work they undertook behind the scenes to ensure the day was a success. Thank you to Carol Jones, Sarah Zalewski, Samuel Rosete and Claudia Saenz and the 30 other staff members who support them. Well done.
 
During the first recess break of the Flag ceremony, Aussie mentors from 2011 worked with last year’s students involved in the Aspirations program, assuring and encouraging them to make the most of their final year at school. Their support was much appreciated by the students.

This Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday will be the NAPLAN tests National Assessment Program for Literacy and Numeracy) for Years 7 & 9. I encourage students to be purposeful in their attempts and maintained focus for the entire three days of the program.

The upgrade of the school canteen is well underway and should be finished in about 3 weeks time. The mobile canteen has had little to no impact on the daily operation of the canteen and I would like to thank Mrs Helen Ingram: Canteen manager for the great work she is doing and the students who have readily adapted to the change. Student and staff support of the canteen has been very pleasing and Mrs Ingram has been working hard to ensure students are provided with a healthy range of food at more than reasonable prices.

The construction of the Trade Training Centre will commence in Term 3 and will officially open at the beginning of 2013. We look forward to this resource and the enhanced learning opportunities for students in the construction industry.

In closing, I wish all students the best with their half yearly exams, and I hope their half yearly report closely reflects their level of application to their studies in Semester 1. I also encourage all students to make the most of the upcoming events and look forward to meeting many parents at Parent Teacher Night.

Mr M Foord
Principal


Flag Ceremony 2012
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Would $500 help you pay for
school uniforms, books or a laptop?

Match your savings for school costs, dollar for dollar,
through Saver Plus.

The Benevolent Society is looking for new
participants in your local area.

You may be eligible if you or your partner have:

* a Health Care or a Pensioner Concession Card
e a child at school or starting next year
e some regular income from work.

Contact Rose Leto-Rerecic, your local Saver Plus Worker:
4633 3722 / 0407 310 205 or
rosel@bensoc.org.au.

Saver Plus was developed by ANZ and the Brotherhood of St Laurence and
is funded by ANZ and the Australian Government.
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Here is the opportunity to find out you're
not alone with your child.
Drop in for a tea, coffee and a chat

We will provide professional information
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environment.

When Tuesdays (except the first Tuesday of the month)
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agnolia Cottage (1-3 Byrne Way Bradbury )

Children are welcome
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